

Kathleen Kole de Peralta <kkoledep@asu.edu>

CDL Visiting Day & COVID updates

1 message

Courtney Romley <courtney.romley@asu.edu>

Thu, Aug 12, 2021 at 6:45 AM

To: "caespin2@asu.edu" <caespin2@asu.edu>, "clgonza3@asu.edu" <clgonza3@asu.edu>, "clromle@asu.edu" <clromle@asu.edu>, Darcy Rinaldo <darinald@asu.edu>, "jgoldfar@asu.edu" <jgoldfar@asu.edu>, Kassandra Gradillas <kgradill@asu.edu>, "mparde@asu.edu" <mparde@asu.edu>, Nourhan Nawara <nnawara@asu.edu>, Sofia Depner <sdepner@asu.edu>

Dear Families.

We're looking forward to the start of a new year Monday. I'm writing with some updates regarding our plans.

We will be cancelling the in-person family Visiting Day scheduled for this Friday, August 13th at 4:00-5:30 pm. We are disappointed to cancel it and hope to hold an in-person Visiting Day in the future. In the meantime, please look for an email from your child's teachers for a virtual Visiting Day, and know that we will be excited to see you and your child in-person next week.

Also, I know many of you are eager to know of any updates or changes to the CDL's COVID protocols. Currently I can confirm:

- The CDL will operate Monday through Friday from 7:00am-5:30pm
- Consistent with the university's guidelines, we will be requiring masks of all individuals, regardless of vaccination status, while in indoor settings where social distancing may not be possible.
- We understand that each child is unique in their comfort and ability to wear a mask, and have seen how flexible and adaptive children have been over the past 17 months. We will be encouraging children age 2 and older who are able to do so to wear masks at times when they are indoors and not distanced. We will have disposable children's masks for use as needed, and we recommend that you bring your child wearing a mask and have one additional, clean mask in a labeled zip lock bag in your child's cubby.
- Parents will continue to provide all food from home. Depending on the length of your child's day, this should be enough food for a morning snack, lunch, and an afternoon snack. Some families pack everything in one lunchbox and others send a separate 'snack' container; either way works.

I'm waiting for confirmation on arrival and departure procedures. I will share those with all of you as soon as I have the information.

The CDL will follow all of ASU, Maricopa County, and Arizona Department of Health Services guidelines for any exposure or confirmed case of COVID-19. You can also follow ASU's COVID-19 Management page here-https://eoss.asu.edu/health/announcements/coronavirus/management.

Any positive COVID-19 test or close contact with COVID-19, for CDL families, employees, or practicum students will contact Courtney by email (clromle@asu.edu) immediately. I'll reach out to ASU Employee Wellness or Student Health and they will provide directions on how to proceed.

The diligence and care our entire community displayed last year was admirable. We're looking forward to another year of doing all we can to keep ourselves and our community healthy.

Sincerely,

Courtney

Courtney Romley

Child Development Manager

Arizona State University

Child Development Laboratory PO Box 873701 Tempe, AZ 85287-3701 480.965.7267